

Shropshire and Powys Advanced Riders
Minutes of Committee meeting 20th January 2021 by Zoom

	Item	Minutes	Actions
1	Attendance	Robert Hall, Helen Parker, Ken Swinton, Simon Plevin, Kevin Fletcher, Robin Padgett, Charles Bridgeman,	
2	Apologies	David Rogers, Tina Kelly	
3	Minutes of previous meeting and matters arising.	<p><u>Publicity</u> Committee to think of ways that we can promote post-test training</p> <p><u>Membership</u> A few non responders to calls to update records and Rob to speak with Stuart and tutors once we are up and running.</p> <p><u>Social</u>, Ken to look at costings of having a club account for facilitation of virtual meetings</p> <p><u>AOB</u> BMF Renewal Rob to contact David to follow up change of contact and renewal of membership</p>	<p>Nothing done yet as no idea when things will get going again</p> <p>Ongoing</p> <p>Done</p> <p>Done by David</p>
4	Chairman	<p>Our accreditation with Rospa is due this year, however Rob has had an email from Amy to say they are extending it for a year until 2022.</p> <p>Rob spoke to Stuart about test passes but nothing is happening at the moment.</p>	
5	Secretary	Nothing to report	

6	Clothing	One High Viz sold to Frieda	
7	Training Officer	Robin nothing to report	
8	Publicity	Nothing to report	
9	Treasurer	David has done the affiliation with the BMF and changed the point of contact to Rob.	
10	Membership secretary	Full 52 Associates 29, Honorary 3, Pillion 7, Total 91 This year Leavers 17, Joiners 19	
11	Monthly ride outs	No ride outs for the foreseeable future Charles said if lockdown eases he would like to organise a ride out even if under the rule of six	
12	Social media	Simon, Ken sent Frieda's "test" video which is a funny video and Simon will upload this	Simon to upload a video
13	Social events	Charles has sent an email for a virtual evening, he has had a few replies, Tim Moore said that the friendship and camaraderie are as important as riding skills and he feels we should look at other things such as a session on planning and preparation for touring abroad, making use of potential of sat nav equipment. Running a virtual classroom could be possible and he is happy to contribute to this. Rob thinks no harm in trying this but the question is who is going to run this.	

		<p>Charles said that we have had a few others, tips on riding in the wet, how and why speed limits are set, offroad experience, tyres and others.</p> <p>We have had an offer from Jim Mitchell to run a session on presentation on either a tour he took to Australia on a motorbike or one from South America to Alaska but only if we have enough members joining it.</p> <p>Ken said we need to put it out to the membership to see how many are interested. If we get enough then we can start to arrange this.</p> <p>Charles to approach Stuart to see if he would do one as an ex policeman or maybe preparation and planning for a trip abroad.</p> <p>Rob Hall said that he could do something too.</p> <p>If we are recording it we have to ensure the presenter is happy that it is recorded or clips put on social media.</p>	<p>Charles to approach Stuart to see if he will do this</p>
14	AOB	<p>Ken has been looking into a club Zoom licence and has been trialling it out. Ken cannot find anything he feels is better than Zoom. He has been testing having one log in but several users. One log in is around £120 a year. Committee said that they were happy with this and Ken will speak to David about setting this up.</p> <p>Ken has had issues with emails and has been sorting the problem and it is now sorted.</p>	<p>Ken to speak to David to sort Zoom licence</p>

Meeting closed at 19.53 hours

Next meeting **17th February 2021 by Zoom.**

Signed.....

Date:

Chairman`